
The comings and goings downtown when our Legislature is in session always seems to
provide us with some drama. Twists and turns are inevitable with Republicans in charge of
the House and Senate, and a Democrat as our Governor. This year proved to be another
interesting session. Here are the Session stats:
Bills Introduced – 1660
Memorials and Resolutions Introduced – 138
Total – 1798
Bills & Resolutions Transmitted to the Governor – 332
Signed by the Governor – 259
Vetoed by the Governor - 73
 
AZSFWC remains vigilant with bills and resolutions that might impact wildlife,
conservation, and our public lands. There were a few controversial bills on those fronts,
but as suspected they didn’t gain traction, or failed. Some of the bills that failed were
subsequent attempts, first introduced with a Republican Governor. They didn’t pass under
Ducey, so they had no chance passing with Hobbs. Four of those bills included two related
to Conservation Easements, HB2021 and HB2022, and two dealing with Federal lands,
HB2376 and HB2377.

They may return in 2025, but if the make up of our Legislature remains similar to the past
year, chances are good the fate of those bills will likely be the same.
OHV bills were front and center this session too. AZSFWC was represented on the Senate
OHV Study Committee chaired by Senator Kerr. There was a meeting in the fall of 2023,
and one in early January of this year. Theoretically, this committee was going to evaluate
and assess OHV issues and potentially produce proposed solutions to OHV areas of
concern.

Governor Hobbs signed SB1055 on 4/2/24, extending the life of the OHV Study
Committee for another year. On the surface a good thing, however Senator Kerr is termed
out for the next election and the committee hasn’t met in six months. Also problematic,
representatives of the Federal land management agencies (BLM & FS) where OHV use
and abuse is having a significant and detrimental impact were never included in the
meetings.

Outside of the committee, several OHV bills took on a life of their own.
The OHV Education bill, SB1567 passed and was signed by the Governor on 6/21/24.
AZSFWC supported this bill as long as it included OHV renters in the education
requirement. The final version did not. The bill will mandate all OHV owners view a safety
video as a requirement of their OHV annual renewal. AZGFD is working with ADOT to
coordinate the training and data sharing which will begin after 12/31/24.

SB1176 was going to allocate money to the County Sheriffs for OHV law enforcement.
AZSFWC supported the concept, however there wasn’t a viable funding mechanism. It
passed the Senate but didn’t get out of the House.
Then came SB1052 which was initially offered up to allow for an increase in weight in the
definition of an OHV, from the current 2500 pounds to 3500 pounds. AZSFWC opposed
that bill, as bigger, heavier, and more powerful OHV’s would not do our public lands any
favors.

https://azsfwc.org/l-gary-stinson-grant-application/
https://azsfwc.org/50-50-cash-raffle/
https://conservationfirstusa.org/product/jaws-paws/
https://pfqf.myeventscenter.com/event/Valley-Of-The-Sun-Banquet-Dinner-94642
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=af4395fe-1d25-4858-beda-5227c23bac7f


SB1052 ended up morphing into not only a weight increase, but also had some
conditional amendments added; a component to mitigate property damage on private
land (not public land) from the OHV Recreation Fund, and additional funding for County
Sheriffs for enhanced law enforcement. The additional money was going to come from
increased OHV user fees through ADOT, however no recommendations on how much was
included in the conditions. The bill failed with a vote in the House on 6/4/24.

AZGFD sought passage of one particular bill this session, HB2053, the publications
revolving fund, which would have increased their appropriation for publications (like AZ
Wildlife Views) from $80K to $250K. It passed almost unanimously through the House and
Senate Committees, and unfortunately never got a final vote during the budget
discussions.

Others on their watch list included;
SB1680, a striker requiring minors to wear helmets on OHV’s, signed by the Governor
6/14/24.
SB1147, appropriating $250K for the Livestock Loss Board to administer the Livestock
Compensation Fund in FY24/25, passed the Senate, but was held in House Appropriations
Committee.
 
For more detail on any of these bills, here’s a link; https://www.azleg.gov/bills/.
With the election in November fast approaching, we’ll get an idea in short order how the
next legislative session will take shape. The primaries have already mixed the field up with
some new faces, and the return of some familiar faces. We’ll keep you posted as we know
more!
  
Yours in Conservation,
 
Jim Unmacht
Executive Director 

L. Gary Stinson Grant Program 

https://www.azleg.gov/bills/


With the help of AZSFWC grant funding, Tucson Audubon successfully expanded
Project Death Pipes efforts by conducting on-the-ground work in raising public
awareness and organizing workdays to permanently cap open vertical pipes to
prevent future wildlife deaths. Our project goals:

1. Educate the public about the danger of vertical pipes to small wildlife
2. Locate, document and cap open vertical pipes.

Read More Here

Be sure to read all requirements HERE and complete the ONLINE FORM by October 1st.
Funding decisions will be made at the November 26th AZSFWC Board Meeting.

https://azsfwc.org/wp-content/uploads/Grant-Completion-Report-Form-Tucson-Audubon-2023.pdf
https://azsfwc.org/grant-information/
https://azsfwc.org/l-gary-stinson-grant-application/


Please support our Member Group Activities



Ticket sales close at 9:00 pm on August 14th.



August 24 Annual AZ Outdoor Hall of Fame

Don't miss your chance to be part of the 26th Annual
Arizona Outdoor Hall of Fame Induction Banquet, hosted
by Wildlife for Tomorrow on August 24th at the beautiful
Wigwam Resort in Litchfield Park. Ticket sales close
August 16th. Register HERE. 

Sportsmen's Business Directory
Do you really know who you do business with? Do the businesses you
patronize support the things you like to do? 
 
Help us build the Sportsmen’s Business Alliance online directory to help you
find those businesses.
 
If you are a business owner, here is an opportunity for you to reach out to
like-minded sportsmen & women and support organizations that promote
causes important to them.

https://secure.lglforms.com/form_engine/s/hEf9d6yRkUt2nRVIyGxr9Q?utm_source=Wildlife+for+Tomorrow&utm_campaign=5a888c11d9-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2024_07_31_05_47&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-5a888c11d9-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D


 
Read more HERE.

Corporate Partner

Members

Alter Valley Conservation Alliance
Anglers United
AZ Antelope Foundation
AZ Bass Nation
AZ Big Game Super Raffle/Conservation First USA
AZ Bowhunters Association
AZ Chapter Backcountry Hunters & Anglers
AZ Chapter National Wild Turkey Federation
AZ Chapter Safari Club International
AZ Council Trout Unlimited
AZ Deer Association
AZ Desert Bighorn Sheep Society
AZ Elk Society
AZ Flycasters Club
AZ Houndsmen Association
AZ Mule Deer Organization
AZ Outdoor Adventures
AZ Outdoor Sports, Inc
AZ Predator Callers

AZ Quail Today
Conserve and Protect Arizona
Diablo Trust
Ducks Unlimited
Friends of the Buenos Aires NWR
Into the Wild Outdoors
Mogollon Sporting Association
Mule Deer Foundation
No Excuse Hunting & Outdoors
Outdoor Experience 4 All
Southern AZ Chapter Quail Forever
Southwest Wildlife Foundation/YVRGC
SRT Outdoors
The Trust for Public Land
Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership
Valley of the Sun Chapter Quail Forever
Wildlife for Tomorrow
Wildlife Water Works

Associate Members

Be Outdoors Arizona
Congressional Sportsmen's Foundation

Rio Salado Sportsman's Club
Sun City Sportsmen Club

Affiliate Members

https://azsfwc.org/sportsmens-business-directory/


Arizona Sportsmen for Wildlife Conservation is a 501-c-3 not-for-profit organization whose
mission is to educate and inform sportsmen, wildlife conservation organizations
throughout the state and the public at large on important issues related to wildlife and
wildlife habitat and to provide, via grants or other sources, funding to conserve Arizona's
wildlife populations through habitat enhancement initiatives. 

DONATE

The AZSFWC is responsible for managing the conservation license plate program (L. Gary
Stinson Grant Fund). The fund is derived from the sale of wildlife conservation license
plates and member organizations as well as non-member organizations are eligible to
apply for those funds.  

By purchasing this plate you will be making a contribution to Arizona's wildlife and wildlife
habitat. Seventeen dollars ($17) of each twenty-five ($25) special license fee will go to
AZSFWC's L. Gary Stinson Grant Fund. AZSFWC will review and approve all grants from
the special license plate program revenues. These grants will fund important outdoor
recreational and educational opportunities and on-the-ground wildlife habitat restoration
and enhancement projects. (More info HERE).
 
These plates can be purchased online and can also be personalized. To order an AZSFWC
Conservation License Plate go to: https://azmvdnow.gov/plates
 
Scroll through the page, to the "See All" button. Plates will be listed alphabetically with
our plate entitled "Arizona Sportsmen for Wildlife Conservation". Click on the plate and
follow the prompts. Order your plate as a sequential shelf plate for $25.00 per year or as
a personalized plate for $50.00 per year.
 
The plate is also available for all categories of trailers as well as with the International
Symbol of Access for Disabilities. 
 
The AZSFWC Conservation Plate gives all Arizonan's an opportunity to contribute to
programs that benefit our wild creatures. Step up and support "Wild Arizona".

 

https://azsfwc.org/donate/
https://azsfwc.org/license-plate-2/
https://azmvdnow.gov/plates
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